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Batch manufacturing record format for tablet

The information you need comes in an easy-to-understand visual format. A batch production record is a document designed to provide a complete record of the production history of a product batch. Terminology is widely used in the pharmaceutical and chemical industries and is reflected in many requirements of pharmaceutical agencies and pharmaceutical agencies. The U.S.
Food and Drug Administration defines a batch as a specific quantity of a drug or other material that is intended to be uniform in nature and quality, within certain limits, and is produced according to a single production order during the same production cycle. Batch production records. Batch Manufacturing Records are critical documents for quality assurance and regulatory
requirements. They typically contain information that relates to the following aspects of product batch manufacturing: Start and end dates of production. Lists all materials used and the quantity of each used material. Lists of packaging materials used. Details about the steps taken in the production process and the completion times. Initials of the person responsible at each stage.
Details and results of all checks during the process. A reference to each equipment used. Batch performance and reconciliation. Any deviations. Quality control information. In many cases, batch production records are saved in instructional format with areas where the operator can enter processing information. It is very important to provide information in batch production records
if required. For some critical operations, such as weighing raw materials, the other person must check the calculation and identity of the materials and sign the batch records. Each batch has an individual number stored in the batch production record. Batch records must be:Readable.Constants.Accurate.Original.Signed. All revisions and deviations must be recorded and recorded
in batch production records. Quality Management Principles ManualQuality Standards and Specifications System Management QualitySEd requirements of ISO 9001: 2015 Design Quality – Products &amp; Processes Good Manufacturing Practice (GMP) DocumentationCAPA – Corrective and Preventative ActionCalibration Certification Change Management and Control Quality
Management Training Product and Process Validation Supplier Quality AssuranceAudits &amp; AuditingEnsuring the Quality Management System is RiskEtc. .... Etc..... Etc.... Information &amp; Training presentation &gt;&gt;&gt; Below are the details to be detailed in the batch production documentation defined by the U.S. FDA, according to CFR – Code of Federal Regulations
Title 21, Sec. 111.260 What must the batch record contain? The batch production register must contain: (a) the number of the lot, lot or check: (1) the finished batch of the dietary supplement; and (2) Ceduj according to 111.415(f) for the following: (i) each batch of packaged and labelled dietary supplement from the finished batch of the dietary supplement; (ii) Any batch of a
dietary supplement, from a finished batch of a dietary supplement, which you distribute to another person for packaging or labelling; (b) the identity of the equipment and processing lines used for the production of lots; (c) the date and time of maintenance, cleaning and disinfection of the equipment and processing lines used for the manufacture of lots or a reference to records,
such as the logs of individual equipment, where this information is stored; (d) the unique identifier that has been assigned to each ingredient (or, where applicable, to the product you receive from the supplier for packaging or labelling as a dietary supplement), the packaging and labels used; (e) the identity and weight or measure of each ingredient used; (f) a summary of the actual
yield and a summary of the percentage of the theoretical yield at the relevant stages of processing; (g) the actual results obtained during each monitoring operation; (h) the results of any tests or tests carried out during the manufacture of the lot or a reference to such results; (i) documentation that the finished dietary supplement meets the requirements laid down in accordance
with point 111.70(j) documentation, at the time of manufacture, of batch production, including: (1) the date of implementation of each stage of the main production record; and (2) the initials of the persons performing each stage, including: (i) the initials of the person responsible for weighing or measuring each component used in the batch; (ii) the initials of the person responsible
for verifying the weight or measure of each component used in the batch; (iii) the initials of the person responsible for adding the component to the lot; and (iv) the initials of the person responsible for verifying the addition of ingredients to the batch; (k) documentation, at the time of implementation, of packaging and labelling operations, including: (1) the unique identifier assigned
to the packaging and labels used, the quantity of packaging and labels used and, where label agreement is required, the agreement of any discrepancy between the issue and use of the labels; (2) an actual or representative label or reference to the physical location of the actual or representative label specified in the main production register; and (3) the results of any studies or
studies carried out on packaged and labelled dietary supplements (including repackased or transferred dietary supplements) or a link to the physical location of such results; l) documentation at the time of execution that quality control personnel: (1) a review of the batch production record, including: (i) an overview of any monitoring operations required in subdi subdied E of that
part; and (ii) an overview of the results of any tests and tests, including tests and tests carried out on components, materials, ready-made batches of dietary supplements and packaged and labelled dietary supplements; (2) Any reprocessing or repackage approved or rejected; and (3) An approved and released or rejected lot for distribution, including any reprocessed batch; and
(4) Approved and released, or rejected, packaged and labelled dietary supplement, including any repackaged or renamed dietary supplement. (m) Documentation at the time of any required material review and disposition decisions. (n) Documentation at the time of any reprocessing. Quality Management Principles Manual Quality Standards and Specifications Quality
Management System Improved REQUIREMENTS ISO 9001: 2015 Design Quality – Products &amp; Processes Good Manufacturing Practice (GMP) Documentation CAPA – Corrective and Preventative Action Certification Change Management and Control Quality Management Training Product and Process Validation Supplier Quality Assurance Audits &amp; Auditing Ensuring
Quality Management System is Risk based Etc. .... Etc..... Etc.... Information &amp; Training presentation &gt;&gt;&gt; Harmonised requirements have been prepared after taking into account the above mentioned regulatory guidelines/requirements. [4–10] The manufacturer should prepare a concise document in the form of a Main Plant File containing detailed and factual GMP
concerning the production and/or control of on-premises pharmaceutical production procedures. It should contain descriptions of the following information:General information: Brief information onPharmaceutical's production activities, permitted by the licensing authoritySeas further production activities, if any, carried out on the premisesTypes of products licensed for production,
with flow diagrams detailing the procedure and process flowNumber of employees involved in production, quality control, storage and distributionUal use of external scientific assistance, analytical or other technical assistance in connection with production and analysisSearch for a quality management system of the companySupply of products registered in other countriesStaff:
Organizational chart showing quality assurance arrangements, including production and quality controlQualification, experience and responsibilities of key employeesSearch for: A simple plan or description of production areas drawn on a scaleNature of structures and fixtures/fittingsDescription of ventilation systems. More details should be given for critical areas with a potential
risk of air pollution (schematic drawing of systems). Mention should be made of the classification of premises used in the manufacture of sterile products. Special areas for handling highly toxic, hazardous and sensitive materials. Brief description of the water system (schematic drawings of systems), including equipment Description of planned preventive maintenance programs for
premises and recording Summary of the main equipment used in production and in quality control laboratories (list of required equipment)Description of planned preventive maintenance programs for equipment and registration systemQualification and calibration, including registration systems and arrangements for validation of computer systemsJanitation: Written specifications
and procedures for cleaning production areas and equipmentDocumentation: Arrangements for the preparation, review and distribution of documentsEach documentation for productionEach other documentation related to the quality of the product , which is not listed elsewhere (e.g., with regard to microbial air and water control)Production: A brief description of production
operations using, as far as possible, block sheets and graphs specifying important parametersSets concerning the handling of starting materials, packaging materials and bulk products and finished products; this includes arrangements for sampling, quarantine, release and storage. Arrangements for dealing with rejected materials and products. A brief description of the general
principles of process validation. Quality Control: Description of the quality control system and the activities of the quality control department. Procedures for the release of finished products. Production and licensee of the loan license: A description of how gmp compliance should be assessed by the borrower of the loan. Distribution, complaints and withdrawal of the product:
Arrangements and registration system for distributionApplication for complaint handling and product recall Inspection: A brief description of the self-inspection system, indicating whether an independent and experienced external expert is to be involved in assessing the manufacturer's compliance with GMP in all aspects of productionThe finished product exported to different
countriesThe effects and withdrawal of the product, if anyDocumentation is an essential part of the quality system and, as such, should be related to all aspects of GMP. Its purpose is to define specifications for all materials and production and control methods, to ensure that all employees interested in production have the information necessary to decide whether to release a batch
of the drug for sale, and to provide an audit trail that will allow to examine the history of each suspicious defective batch. The specifications should describe in detail the requirements with which the products or materials used or obtained in manufacture must comply. They serve as a basis for quality assessment. The instructions for production and processing and packaging should
specify all the starting materials used and describe all processing and packaging operations. The procedures should guide guidance on how to perform certain activities, e.g. in the case of a The registers should show the history of each batch of including its distribution, as well as all other relevant circumstances related to the quality of the final product. Written records should be
kept so that data can be used to evaluate, at least once a year, the quality standards of each medicinal product in order to determine the need for changes in pharmaceutical specifications or production or control procedures. Written procedures should be established and followed for such assessments and must include provisions concerning: Review of a representative number of
lots, approved or rejected and, where applicable, batch-related registers. A review of complaints, recalls, and returned or rescued drug products, and investigations conducted. All documents relating to the manufacture of intermediates, active pharmaceutical ingredients (APIs) and finished products should be prepared, reviewed, approved and distributed in accordance with written
procedures. Such documents may be paper or electronic. Documents should be approved, signed and dated by the competent persons responsible. No document should be changed without authorization and approval. Any specification of raw materials, semi-finished products, end products and packaging materials should be approved and maintained by the quality control
department. Periodic changes to the specifications must be carried out whenever changes are necessary. The issuing, reviewing, substitution and withdrawal of all documents should be monitored, while preserving the history of the revision. After you change the document, support systems to prevent accidental use of overwritten documents. Replaced documents should be kept
for a specified period of time. Periodic specifications changes may be necessary to ensure compliance with new editions of the national pharmacopoeia or other official compendia. Documents should be unambiguous: the title, nature and purpose should be clearly defined. They should be arranged in an orderly manner and be easy to check. The multiplied documents should be
clear and legible. The process of duplicating working documents from master documents must not allow any error to be made in the reproduction process. Establish a procedure for storing all relevant documents (e.g. development history reports, scale-up reports, technical transfer reports, process validation reports, training records, production records, control records, and
distribution records). Specify the retention periods for these documents. All production, control, and distribution records should be kept for at least 1 year after the batch expiration date. For APIs with re-testing dates, records should be stored for at least 3 years after the batch is fully routed. Documents should not be handwritten; however, where the documents require these
entries may be made in clear, legible, indelible ink. Sufficient space shall be provided for such entries. Any the entry on the document should be signed and dated; change should allow the original information to be read. Where appropriate, the reason for the change shall be noted. During the period of storage, the originals or copies of the records should be readily available in the
establishment where the activities described in such records took place. Records that can be retrieved immediately from another location by electronic or other means are acceptable. Data may be recorded by electronic data-processing or photographic systems or other reliable means, but detailed procedures relating to the system used should be available and the accuracy of the
records should be checked. If the documentation is supported by electronic data processing methods, only authorized persons should be able to enter or modify data on the computer, and changes and deletions should be recorded. Access should be restricted by passwords or other means, and the result of critical data entry should be independently checked. Batch records stored
electronically should be protected by transferring spares to magnetic tape, microfilm, paper or other means. Specifications for raw materials, semi-finished products (if necessary) and API/preparations, as well as labels and packaging materials, should be established and documented. In addition, specifications may be suitable for certain other materials, such as process aid,
gaskets or other materials used in the manufacture of semi-finished products or APIs/preparations, which can have a critical impact on quality. Acceptance criteria for ongoing checks should be established and documented. If electronic signatures are used in documents, they should be authenticated and secured. Records of the main uses of equipment, cleaning, disinfection
and/or sterilisation and maintenance shall show the date, time (where applicable), product and batch number of each batch processed in the equipment and the name and signature of the person who carried out the cleaning and maintenance. Performers and double-checkers for cleaning and maintenance should date and sign or send a log indicating that the work has been done.
Journal entries should be in chronological order. Cross-contamination should be avoided by appropriate technical or organisational measures, for example: Production in segregated areas (required for products such as penicillins, live vaccines, live bacterial preparations, and certain other biological substances) or by a campaign (separation in time) followed by adequate
cleaningSecurable air locks and air extractionThrill use the risk of contamination caused by recirculation or re-entry of untreated or undertreated airTranspresses protective clothing inside areas where products with a particular risk are processed cross-contaminationUses cleaning and sanitizing procedures with known effectiveness, because cleaning equipment is a common
source of cross-contaminationUic ProductionTests for residues and the use of cleaning status labels on devicesThere is equipment intended for the production of a single intermediate or API, and then individual records of equipment of various activities, such as cleaning, maintenance, batch log, etc., are not necessary, provided that the batch register has full traceability of this
information. In the case of the manufacture of a preparation, an appropriate cleaning procedure should be established to ensure that any residues of the previous product are removed. Keep documentation, including:Manufacturer's name; the identity and quantity of each consignment of raw materials, semi-finished products or labels and packaging materials; the name of the
supplier; the supplier's control number(s) (if known) or other identification number(s); the number assigned on delivery; and the date of receipt; The results of each study or study carried out and the conclusions there resulting theres; Records on the use of materials;Documentation for testing and reviewing labelling and packaging materials for compliance with established
specifications; Final decision on rejected raw materials, semi-finished products or labelling and packaging materials. The starting materials in the storage area should be marked accordingly. The labels shall contain at least the following information: The designated name of the product and the reference to the internal code, where applicable the batch number provided by the
supplier and, on receipt, the control number or batch number (if any) given by the manufacturer; they must be documented in such a way as to ensure traceabilityIndication of content (e.g. in quarantine, during the test, released, rejected, returned, withdrawn, etc.) Where applicable, the expiry date or the date after which it is necessary to re-examine the Master Label (approved)
should be retained for comparison with the labels issued. In order to ensure uniformity between batches, the main production instructions for each intermediate product or API/finished product should be prepared, dated and signed by one person and independently checked, dated and signed by the other person in the quality unit(s). Competent persons experienced in production
and quality control should be responsible for the content and distribution in the company of instructions and main designs. They should be duly signed and dated. Obsolete master designs should be withdrawn but retained for information. Copies of the master design should be prepared in a way that eliminates any possibility of a transcription error. Under certain circumstances, for
example, in the first production runs after pilot development, the main design may need to be changed. Any changes must be formally approved and signed by a competent person(s). The amended document should be replaced as soon as possible by the newly prepared master formula. should be carried out in accordance with the main model. The main production instructions
should include: Intermediate name/API/intermediate preparation/API/preparation and the reference code of the identification document, if applicableFilled list of raw materials and semi-finished products (marked with names or codes sufficiently specific to identify any special quality characteristics)An accurate summary of the quantity or ratio of each raw material or intermediate to
be used, including the unit of measurement. Where the quantity is not fixed, account shall be taken of the calculation for each lot size or production rate. Changes in quantities should be taken into account wherever justifiedIntailment of production and main production facilities to be usedHing detailed production instructions, including: □ Sequences to be followed□ Process
parameter ranges, methods to be used□ methods, or a reference to methods to be used for the preparation of critical equipment (e.g. cleaning, assembly)□ sampling instructions and in-process checks, with their acceptance criteria, where applicable□ Deadlines for completion of the various stages of processing and/or of the whole process, where applicable□ Ranges of expected
performance at the relevant processing stages or in due time. Where applicable, special notations and precautions to be observed or references to these Instructions for the storage of intermediate preparations or API/intermediates to ensure their suitability for use; the instructions should include labelling (labels and packaging materials and special storage conditions with dates,
where applicable). Batch production records should be prepared for each intermediate and API/preparation and should contain full information relating to the production and control of each batch. The batch production record must be checked before hand to ensure that it is the correct version and a legible accurate reproduction of the relevant main production instructions. If the
batch production record is produced from a separate part of the main document, the document should contain a reference to the current main production statement used. Before processing, an inspection must be carried out and recorded to ensure that the equipment and workstations are clear from previous products, documents or materials that are not required for the planned
process and that the equipment is clean and suitable for use. These registers should be numbered with a unique lot or identification number and dated and signed after their issue. In continuous production, the product code, along with the date and time, can be used as a unique identifier until a final number is assigned. The lot number should be immediately recorded in the
logbook or in the electronic data-processing system. The record should include the allocation date, product identity, and batch size. Documentation of completion of each relevant stage in the batch production records (records batches and inspections) should include: dates and, where applicable, timesSune to the main equipment used (e.g. reactors, dryers, mills, etc.) Specific
identification of each batch, including weights, weights, (i) batch numbers of raw materials, semi-finished products or any reprocessed materials used during productionProcesse results recorded for critical process parametersAll sampling of persons performing and directly supervising or checking each critical step in the operationIn the course and results of laboratory
testsProductive performance in the relevant phases or at the timePackage and labellingRepresentative label (commercial delivery)Any recorded deviation, its assessment and investigation carried out (where applicable) or references to this investigation (if stored separately)Results of release testsAll analytical records relating to the batch , or a reference that will allow their
recoveryA decision to release or reject a lot, with the date and signature of the person responsible for the decisionRevia production registers of production and quality control should be reviewed as part of the approval process of the batch release. Any discrepancy or non-compliance with the batch specifications should be thoroughly investigated. The investigation should, if
necessary, cover other batches of the same product and other products which may have been related to a specific accident or discrepancy. A written record of the investigation should be made, which should include conclusions and follow-up. At the time of each action, the following information shall be provided (the date to be given and the person responsible should be clearly
identified by means of a signature or electronic password):Name of the product, batch number and quantity of the product to be packaged, as well as the quantity actually obtained and its reconciliation Date(s) and time(s) of the packing operationName of the person responsible performing the packing operation Initials of the operators various relevant stepsIdentification and
compliance with the packing instructions , including the results of the inspection during the processSetails of the packaging operation carried out, including references to the equipment and packaging lines used and, if necessary, instructions on how to store the unpacked product or record the return product that has not been packed to the place of storage whenever possible,
regular checking of the correctness of printing (e.g. batch number, expiry date and other additional printing) and samples taken Statements of any specific problems , including details of any deviation from the packing instructions, with the written authorisation of the relevant person Quantities and reference number or identification of all printed packaging materials and bulk
products released, used, destroyed or returned to storage and the quantity of product obtained; necessary in order to allow for appropriate reconciliation. Laboratory control records should contain complete data from all tests carried out to ensure compliance with established specifications and standards, including as follows:Description of the samples received for testing, including
the name of the material or source, the batch number and, where applicable, the manufacturer and/or supplier; alternatively, another characteristic code, the date of sampling and, where appropriate, the quantity of the sample and the date of receipt of the sample for testingAdjuling of each test method used Mass balance or measure of the sample used for each test as described
in the method; data on or cross-reference for the preparation and testing of reference standards, reagents and standard solutionsComplete record of all raw data obtained during each test, except graphs, graphs and spectre from laboratory instruments, all correctly identified to demonstrate the specific material and batch testNothing all calculations made in connection with the test,
including, for example, units of measurement, conversion factors and equivalence factorsA attestation of test results and how to compare them with established acceptance criteriaSignal of the person who carried out each test and date(s) on which the tests were carried outIfy and signature of the other person, demonstrating that the original records have been checked for
accuracy, completeness and compliance with the established standards. Full records should also be kept for: Any modification of the established analytical methodPerio calibration of laboratory instruments, apparatus, measuring instruments and recording equipmentAll stability tests carried out on API/preparationsTransstructive specification registers (OOS) All tests and
standardization of laboratory reference standards, reagents and standard solutions should be carried out; periodic calibration of laboratory instruments, apparatus, measuring instruments and recording equipment shall also be maintained. Written procedures for the review and approval of batch production and laboratory inspection documentation, including packaging and labelling,
should be established and observed in order to determine the conformity of the intermediate or API with the established specifications before the batch is released or distributed. The preparation and distribution of batches of mass production and laboratory records of critical process steps should be reviewed and approved by the quality unit prior to the release or distribution of the
API batch. Documentation of production and laboratory inspection of non-critical stages of the process may be reviewed by qualified production personnel or other production units in accordance with procedures approved by the quality unit(s) of quality( units)). All variance, test, and OOS reports should be reviewed as part of the batch record review before releasing the batch. The
quality unit(s) may delegate responsibility and powers to the production unit to release semi-finished products, with the exception of units shipped outside the control of the production undertaking. The distribution register should be and must contain the lot number; the quantity produced; the customer's name, address and contact details; the quantity delivered; I I Supply. Page 210
golden rules GMPNumberGoal rule1Stay design the facility from the very beginning2Power processes3Scribing good procedures and follow them4Identifie who does what5Keep good records6School and develops staff7Practice good hygiene8Concepts and equipment9You own quality throughout the product lifecycle10Do regular audits
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